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Comments: Public Comment on Willamette Nat Forest Road Reopening

 

Dear 2020 Fire Affected Road System Risk Reduction Project Elsbeth Gustavson,

 

I'd like to urge the Forest Service to focus roadside treatments on:

 

-Roads that are used by more than 30 individuals per day.

 

-Roads that will enable access for fire responders or search &amp; rescue.

 

-Roads that lead to camp &amp; picnic sites.

 

-Roads that cross the forest in a safe manner with numerous signs.

 

Do not maintain roads that will get people lost &amp; lead to winter deaths. Do not maintain roads that will

increase clear cuts. Do not maintain roads that otherwise wash out routinely, are deeply rutted, or allow for the

irresponsible use of the forest.

 

Please consider the overstory &amp; shade it provides to keep forests moist, as well as the understory that

keeps moisture in the ground. Clear-cuts remove both of these causing more extreme fires. Do not build roads

that will further damage the forest.

 

Thank you for your consideration.

 

Sincerely,

 

Ms. Sandra Todd


